## 22.12.2021: xəbər

## Meeting with Faculty Member of Department of Languages and Literature at New Year National Book Fair

On December 19, 2021, a meeting was held at the New Year National Book Fair with Ulvi Babasoy, the lecturer in Khazar University's Department of Languages and Literature, on "Why don't we read young writers?". The meeting, moderated by the writer Jalil Javanshir, discussed a wide range of issues, including the level of reading and intelligence of Azerbaijani youth, their attitude to reading and writing, as well as the difficulties faced by writers.

During the meeting, Dilbar Zeynalova, Head of the Language and Literature Department at Khazar University, emphasized that various periods of literature, including contemporary writers, have always been taken into account in the teaching process, meetings have been held with them, and efforts have been made to promote them.

Along with Khazar University, students from other universities as well as young writers attended the event.



## Yeni il Milli Kitab Sərgisində Dillər və ədəbiyyatlar departamentinin müəllimi ilə görüş

2021-ci il dakabrın 19-da Yeni il Milli Kitab Sərgisində Xəzər Universitetinin Dillər və ədəbiyyatlar departamentinin müəllimi Ülvi Babasoyla "Gənc yazarları niyə oxumuruq?" mövzusunda görüş-disput keçirilmişdir. Yazıçı Cəlil Cavanşirin

moderatorluğu ilə keçirilən görüşdə Azərbaycan gəncliyinin mütaliə və intellekt səviyyəsi, oxumağa və yazmağa olan münasibəti, həmçinin yazıçıların qarşılaşdıqları çətinliklər kimi bir çox məsələlər müzakirə edilmişdir.

Görüşdə Xəzər Universitetinin Dillər və ədəbiyyatlar departamentinin müdiri, dosent Dilbər Zeynalova tədris prosesində ədəbiyyatın müxtəlif dövrlərinə, o cümlədən çağdaş yazarlara hər zaman diqqətlə yanaşıldığını, sənət adamları ilə görüşlər keçirildiyini, onların təbliğ olunmasına səy göstərildiyini vurğulamışdır.

Tədbirdə Xəzər Universieti ilə yanaşı, digər universitetlərin tələbələri və gənc yazarlar iştirak etmişlər.